
 

 

September-October 2021 PATTERN 
Newsletter 
Welcome to the September  - October 2021 PATTERN Newsletter. 

It has been a busy and productive couple of months for our network members. This includes big grants 

and impressive publications, as well as new members joining. Also, there are a couple of interesting jobs 
and other opportunities to consider.  

It was great to see so many of you at the event on Monday, where we all learned from A/Professor 

Joshua Byrnes about why we should care about health economics. If any of you decide to incorporate a 

health economic evaluation within your upcoming projects, please feel free to get in contact with Josh 
on j.byrnes@griffith.edu.au. 

The Children's Hospital Foundation grants for health services research have recently closed. Good luck 

to all that applied. Their Clinical Trial scheme should be opening soon. Keep your eye out! 

Save the date! 

Our next PATTERN event will be in collaboration with the Australian Paediatric Nursing Scientists 

(AusPANS). This group is led by Professor Marilyn Cruickshank, who holds a joins Professor of Nursing 
(Research) between the University of Technology Sydney and the Sydney Children's Hospitals Network.  

https://j.byrnes@griffith.edu.au./
https://www.uts.edu.au/about/faculty-health/news/faculty-health-welcomes-new-nursing-professor


QCH will be hosting the event on Tuesday 23rd of November from 1-3pm. The goal is to profile the 

higher degree research being led by paediatric nurses in Australia, and learn what else is happening. I 

would love to see a big group of Queensland paediatric and child health nurses take the opportunity to 

profile their work. Please get in touch with me (Amanda; a.ullman@uq.edu.au), if you or one of your 
students is interested in presenting.  

Publication of the month (ish) 

 

An interesting viewpoint was recently published in JAMA Pediatrics "The Silent Crisis of Pediatric Clinical 

Practice Guidelines". This is a crisis that we all feel, when looking for practical and quality evidence to 

guide everyday practice. The authors highlight the need to consider a 'living guideline' approach, where 

evidence is continuously monitored and evaluated, and recommendations updated accordingly.  

https://jamanetwork.com/journals/jamapediatrics/fullarticle/2783315?guestAccessKey=33d88e95-35d0-4a95-8072-b4b04e637431&utm_source=silverchair&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=article_alert-jamapediatrics&utm_content=olf&utm_term=082321
https://jamanetwork.com/journals/jamapediatrics/fullarticle/2783315?guestAccessKey=33d88e95-35d0-4a95-8072-b4b04e637431&utm_source=silverchair&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=article_alert-jamapediatrics&utm_content=olf&utm_term=082321


Grants and Scholarships 

 

Huge congratulations to Dr Bronwyn Griffin who won US Department of Defence Clinical Translational 

Research Award ($1,914,259) to implement her evidence-based research on burn first aid in the pre-
hospital field of care in the US. You can read more about Bron and her general fabulousness here 

More congratulations to Dr Bronwyn Griffin for winning the Mental Health after Trauma grant (its been 
a busy few months, hey?). 

The Jamieson Trauma Institute has awarded $90,000 in seed funding through the Rehabilitation and 

Outcome Measurement Theme. The JTI “Mental Health after Trauma” grant round was launched at the 

“Mental Health Disorders after Trauma” workshop on 26th November 2020 as a key initiative of the 

https://www.childrens.org.au/featured-news/burns-research-to-have-international-impact/


Rehabilitation and Outcome Measurement Theme. An independent panel of seven panel members, 
chaired by the JTI Chair of Rehabilitation, Professor Ross Young, assessed thirteen grants.  

For more information, please click here. 

 

Congratulations to Associate Professor Natalie Bradford and Dr Alison Bower who have been 

appointed as Chief Investigators at QUT Cancer and Palliative Care Outcomes Centre.  

QUT has received almost $700,000 from the Medical Research Future Fund (MRFF) to assess the 

effectiveness, safe dosage and side-effects of two medicinal cannabis products for managing symptoms 
in children with advanced cancer. 

For more information, please click here. 

 

1 - Natalie Bradford 

https://metronorth.health.qld.gov.au/jti-news/90000-in-funding-awarded-to-mental-health-after-trauma-projects
https://www.qut.edu.au/news?id=176249


 

2 - Alison Bowers 

 

3 - Assessing medicinal cannabis for children with advanced cancer pic 1 

 

4 - Assessing medicinal cannabis for children with advanced cancer pic 2 



Congratulations! 

 

 

Congratulations to Deanne August who has won the Prof Joan Webster Nursing and Midwifery 

Research Award at this year's #REA2021. She's made a remarkable contribution to her field and has 

taken on leadership roles. Deanne is also in her final year of her PhD studies, investigating neonatal skin 
injury. 

https://twitter.com/hashtag/REA2021?src=hashtag_click


 

Congratulations to Amanda Harley won the UQ SChool of Nursing, Midwifrey & Social Work 3MT and 

then came runner up in the HABS faculty final. Amanda has also had an abstract accepted for an oral 

presentation at the ACCYPN conference and the International Conference for Emergency Nurses.  

 

Congratulations to Rebecca Doyle who was awarded Master Degree in Medical Research from Griffith 

University, for her project surrounding challenges to prospective consent in an interventional clinical 
trial in a paediatric intensive care unit.  

 

Congratulations to Grace Xu has published the main findings of her PhD recently. It is great to see that 

using a meditation app regularly and briefly can effectively optimise stress, burnout, mindfulness and 

wellbeing of emergency department staff. This simple and cheap intervention has the potential to be 
articulated into other fields and specialities. 

Grace Xu also created two wellness toolkits based on the inspiration of the PhD findings. The toolkits 
were selected into the final round of PROV-ED competition in Queensland Health recently. 



 

5 - Summary of the toolkit developed by Grace 

Publications 

Congratulations to all who nursed their research projects all the way through to publications this month. 
Don't forget to reach out to any of these authors for advice on your project: 

- Amanda Ullman, Tricia Kleidon and colleagues: Adverse events associated with umbilical catheters: a 
systematic review and meta-analysis.  Journal of Perinatology. DOI: 10.1038/s41372-021-01147-x. 

- Amanda Ullman, Claire Rickard and colleagues: Polyhexamethylene biguanide discs versus 

unmedicated dressings for prevention of central venous catheter–associated infection in the intensive 

care unit: A pilot randomised controlled trial to assess protocol safety and feasibility. Australian Critical 
Care. DOI: 10.1016/j.aucc.2021.05.015. 

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/34272469/
https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/34321181/


- Amy Mitchell and colleagues: A Systematic Review of Parenting Interventions to Support Siblings of 

Children with a Chronic Health Condition. Clinical Child and Family Psychology Review volume 24, 

pages651–667. DOI: 10.1007/s10567-021-00357-1. 

-  Alison Bowers, Natalie Bradford and colleagues: Paediatric Palliative Care National Action Plan 
Project: Background Literature Review. Palliative Care Australia. https://eprints.qut.edu.au/211016/. 

- Bronwyn Griffin and colleagues: Patient Journey Mapping To Investigate Quality and Cultural Safety in 

Burn Care for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Children and Families – Development, Application and 

Implications. DOI: 10.21203/rs.3.rs-744605/v1. 

- Bronwyn Griffin and colleagues: Cost-effectiveness of adjunctive negative pressure wound therapy in 

paediatric burn care: evidence from the SONATA in C randomised controlled trial. Scientific Reports 
volume 11. DOI: 10.1038/s41598-021-95893-9. 

- Hui (Grace) Xu and colleagues: A mobile mindfulness intervention for emergency department staff to 

improve stress and wellbeing: a qualitative study. International Emergency Nursing Journal, 58, 1-7. DOI: 
10.1016/j.ienj.2021.101039 

- Hui (Grace) Xu and colleagues: Effects of mobile mindfulness on emergency department work stress: a 
randomised controlled trial. Emergency Medicine Australasia , 1-10. DOI: 10.1111/1742-6723.13836. 

- Helen Petsky and colleagues: Fundamental movement skill proficiency and objectively measured 

physical activity in children with bronchiectasis: a cross-sectional study. DOI: 10.1186/s12890-021-

01637-w. 

- Judith Needham and colleagues: Facilitating learning on clinical placement using near-peer 
supervision: A mixed methods study. (2021). Nurse Education Today. DOI: 10.1016/j.nedt.2021.104921. 

- Lauren Kearney and colleagues: Validating a scale to measure respectful maternity care in Australia: 
Challenges and recommendations. Midwifery 103(10210):103090. DOI: 10.1016/j.midw.2021.103090. 

- Michelle Paliwoda and colleagues: Physiological vital sign reference ranges for well late preterm 

newborns calculated during a typical two-hour newborn period between 2 hours and 7 days of life. 
Physiological Measurement. DOI: 10.1088/1361-6579/ac155b. 

- Karin Plummer and colleagues: Experiences of Pain in Hospitalized Children During Hematopoietic 
Stem Cell Transplantation Therapy. Qualitative Health Research. DOI: 10.1177/10497323211034161. 

- Natalie Bradford and colleagues: B-PO03-106 association between adenosine use and atrial fibrillation 

recurrence after pulmonary vein isolation using high power short duration ablation in patients with 
atrial fibrillation. Heart Rhythm 18(8):S231-S232. DOI: 10.1016/j.hrthm.2021.06.580. 

- Natalie Bradford and colleagues: Coping with cancer: A qualitative study of adolescent and young 
adult perspectives. Patient Education and Counseling. DOI: 10.1016/j.pec.2021.07.034. 

- Roni Cole, Jeanine Young, Lauren Kearney and colleagues: Challenges parents encounter when 

implementing infant safe sleep advice. Acta Paediatrica. DOI: 10.1111/apa.16040. 

https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/34184174/
https://eprints.qut.edu.au/211016/
https://europepmc.org/article/PPR/PPR375642
https://europepmc.org/article/PPR/PPR375642
https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/34404842/
https://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/abs/10.1111/1742-6723.13836
https://bmcpulmmed.biomedcentral.com/articles/10.1186/s12890-021-01637-w
https://bmcpulmmed.biomedcentral.com/articles/10.1186/s12890-021-01637-w
https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/33940480/
https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/abs/pii/S0266613821001704
https://iopscience.iop.org/article/10.1088/1361-6579/ac155b
https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/10.1177/10497323211034161
https://www.heartrhythmjournal.com/article/S1547-5271(21)01117-6/fulltext
https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/abs/pii/S0738399121004948
https://onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/10.1111/apa.16040?af=R


Welcome to new PATTERN members 

 

6 - Charlotte Moore 

Charlotte Moore is a Clinical Nurse and Clinical Research Nurse in the Paediatric Critical Care Unit at the 

Sunshine Coast University Hospital. Charlotte has been working within the Critical Care setting since 

2007, including Neonatal ICU, Paediatric ICU and Retrieval services. Charlotte has a keen interest in 
nursing education and is nearing the completion of her Masters in Nursing Education.  



 

7 - Anjalee Panditha 

Anjalee Panditha is a Registered Nurse specialising in paediatrics. She worked at the Children’s Hospital 

at Westmead in infectious diseases with subspecialty in oncology. She is currently working at 

Queensland Children’s Hospital in all general medical wards and specialities, as well as having completed 
6 months in PICU. 



 

8 - Arielle Cassian 

Arielle Cassian is a final year Speech Pathology student at Curtin University in Western Australia. At 

present, she is focused on completing her ultimate semester of her undergraduate degree and clinical 

placements, along with a Honours research project. The project she is working on is investigating the 

nature of infant vocalisations produced during a general movements assessment, captured by the Baby 

Moves app, created as part of the Early Moves Project. Based on her practicum placement experience 

and research project, Arielle has particular interest in the areas of early intervention and diagnosis, 
along with adults with speech, language and voice disorders. 

Conferences, Seminars and Workshops 

Centre for Children's Health Research HDR and EMCR Research Symposium 

CCHR Level 5 Seminar Room and concurrent virtual delivery 

The Annual Centre for Children’s Health Research (CCHR) HDR and EMCR Research Symposium 

highlights research taking place across the Precinct. The Research Symposium provides networking 

opportunities amongst postgraduate students, early- and mid-career researchers, and other research 

professionals. Join us for a series of oral and poster presentations showcasing the high calibre of 

research currently being conducted by researchers in CCHR. 

HDR Symposium Day: 8:30am-4:30pm AEST, Monday 6th September 2021 



EMCR Lunchtime Series: 12:00 noon-1:00pm AEST Tuesday 7th-Friday 10th September 

For more information, please email: hdr.symposium.2021@gmail.com Registration 

To register your attendance, please follow this link: 

HDR Symposium Day: https://bit.ly/3dTEdqs  

EMCR Lunchtime Series: https://bit.ly/3jxwXnN  

Opportunities 

 

Research Fellow in Anaesthetics: Conjoint between CHQ and Griffith University (School of Nursing and 
Midwifery) 

An exciting opportunity exists to enhance the field of knowledge in paediatric anaesthesia and pain 

management. Children’s Health Queensland and Griffith University have partnered to create a Research 

Fellow to advance clinical practice, education and research in paediatric anaesthesia and pain 

management. The Research Fellow provides expertise in the implication of research findings for 

knowledge translation to practice within the department, other relevant organisational units within the 

Queensland Children’s Hospital, and more broadly to the community, both scholarly and in general.  

Expression of interest  

Expressions of interest are invited for the role of Research Fellow (Grade 2), for a 12-month period.  

https://bit.ly/3dTEdqs
https://bit.ly/3jxwXnN


The School is seeking a Research Fellow (Grade 2) who is a registered nurse having completed or 
undertaking a PhD.  

How to apply 

For enquires about the position, please contact Professor Ann Bonner, Head of School, School of Nursing 

and Midwifery, GriffithUniversity, via email a.bonner@griffith.edu.au. 

For further information about the Department of Anaesthetic and Pain Management, please contact Dr 

Fiona Macfarlane,Director, Anaesthetics and Pain Management via email 
Fiona.macfarlane@health.qld.gov.au. 

Please reply with a cover letter (maximum one page) plus a brief research curriculum vitae (maximum 2 

pages) outlining yoursuitability for the role to Professor Ann Bonner at hos.sonm@griffith.edu.au by 
Friday 10 September 2021. 

For more information, please click here. 

 

9 - UQ Faculty of Medicine, Child Health Research Centre 

0.2 FTE Position Available to help develop an exciting new initiative at CCHR: 

The Children’s Health Clinician Researcher Development Program 

This is a joint initiative of the Child Health Research Centre, The University of Queensland (UQ), and 

Children’s Health Queensland (CHQ). The goal of the program is to foster new collaborative and 

translational research across the Children’s Health Queensland (CHQ) and Centre for Children’s Health 

Research precinct by increasing the number of new clinician researchers and fostering the development 

of existing early and mid career researchers. The program will enable new researchers to begin their 

research career through a facilitated and applied process of clinical research training, research project 

development, and mentorship. 

Assistance is required to help craft and coordinate this program. This is a paid position for 1 day per 

week for 6 months with the possibility of extension. If you are interested and are keen to help develop 
this program, please send your CV and brief covering letter to chrc.director@uq.edu.au. 

Centaur Scholarship Award 

https://a.bonner@griffith.edu.au/
https://Fiona.macfarlane@health.qld.gov.au/
https://hos.sonm@griffith.edu.au/
https://chrc.director@uq.edu.au./


The Centaur Memorial Fund for Nurses is dedicated to preserving and maintaining a living Memorial 

Scholarship in honour and remembrance of nurses who served in the Australian Defence Forces at home 

and abroad. The Scholarship is dedicated to the promotion and continuing development of knowledge 
and scholarship in the nursing and midwifery professions. 

The Centaur Higher Degree Research Scholarship of a maximum of $5,000 is awarded annually to a 

Queensland nurse or midwife who is undertaking a Professional Doctorate or a Doctor of Philosophy in 

nursing or midwifery or a related discipline.  

Several PATTERN members have previously received this award - so please feel free to discuss this 
opportunity with them (Jess Schults, Grace Xu, Amanda Ullman)  

Important dates: 

Applications close on the first business day of October each year. 

The Scholarship winner will be announced at the Annual General Meeting of the management 
Committee held in April each year. 

Please submit by email your completed application with supporting material as ONE document to the 
email address below with: 

Subject Heading: “Centaur Scholarship application” 

Attention: Chair of Education Sub-committee, Centaur Memorial Fund for Nurses Email your application 

to admin@centaurnursesfund.org.au. 

For more information, please click here. 

http://www.centaurnursesfund.org.au/awards-and-scholarships/


 

PhD scholarship opportunity:  

Designing and developing a digitally-enabled wellness intervention for young people with cancer 

This Earmarked Scholarship project is aligned with a recently awarded Category 1 research grant. It 

offers you the opportunity to work with leading researchers and contribute to large projects of national 
significance. 

In partnership with Canteen and key adolescent and youth cancer services around Australia, this project 

will design and implement a digitally-enabled wellbeing intervention for young people affected by 



cancer. The project team seek PhD candidates with an interest in one or more of the following  variables 

critical to the wellbeing of the target cohort: quality of life, physical activity, nutrition, sleep health and 

psychological distress. Students with an interest in health economics or the development and delivery of 
human-centred internet and app-based interventions are also invited to apply. 

As a scholarship recipient, you'll receive: living stipend of $28,854 per annum tax free (2022 rate), 
indexed annuallytuition fees coveredsingle Overseas Student Health Cover (OSHC) 

Supervisor 

Professor Alexandra McCarthy 

School of Nursing, Midwifery and Social Work 

Email: s.mccarthy@uq.edu.au 

For more information, please click here. 

 

The School of Nursing and Midwifery in Griffith University is excited to be recruiting for multiple 
professorial staff 

Griffith University is a progressive, values-led university dedicated to learning, leadership and innovation. 

This is your chance to make your mark on the University and help achieve our vision to transform lives 

and add to human knowledge and understanding in a way that creates a future that benefits all.  

For more information, please click here. 

Journal of Child Health Care - Associate Editor Recruitment 

The Journal of Child Health Care is actively seeking highly motivated and committed individuals to 

undertake roles as Associate Editors (details attached). This exciting opportunity reflects journal growth 

and a commitment to further develop and enhance JCHCs impact.Associate Editors will work closely 

with the Editor-in-Chief (EiC) with responsibility for ensuring efficient management of manuscripts, 

liaison with contributors, the enhancement of effective communications and promotion of journal 

work.  Applications are sought from professionally qualified individuals (such as children’s nurses, 

paediatricians, researchers, educationalists, psychologists, and sociologists) who are working in the field 

of children’s health care and who wish to contribute to JCHC’s work.  Further information can be found 

on the homepage: https://journals.sagepub.com/home/chc.Deadline for submissions as 29th October 

2021.  Applicants will be informed of the outcome mid-end of November 2021.  Please direct any 

questions directly to journal EiC Dr Stephen McKeever - chc.pra@sagepub.com 

 

https://researchers.uq.edu.au/researcher/24694
mailto:s.mccarthy@uq.edu.au
https://graduate-school.uq.edu.au/project/designing-and-developing-digitally-enabled-wellness-intervention-young-people-cancer
https://www.griffith.edu.au/school-of-nursing-and-midwifery/_nocache
https://journals.sagepub.com/home/chc
mailto:chc.pra@sagepub.com


Nursing and Midwifery Research Fellowships – Applications Open 

Applications under Round 7 of the Nursing and Midwifery Research Fellowships (NMRF) are now open. 

The NMRF program is a partnership between the Department of Health and the Queensland Board of 

the Nursing and Midwifery Board of Australia.  The Fellowships support nurses and midwives to improve 
health outcomes for Queenslanders through research, with awards across four categories:  

•             Novice Researcher Fellowship – up to $20,000 over 12 months 

•             Early Career Researcher Fellowship – up to $50,000 over two years 

•             Experienced Researcher Fellowship – up to $120,000 over two years 

•             Research Implementation Fellowship – up to $120,000 over two years 

Applications close at 12pm noon AEST on 1 October 2021. 

Round 7 information and documentation, including Funding Rules, Application Form and Frequently 
Asked Questions, can be found on the Health Innovation, Investment and Research Office  webpage. 

Contact us 

 

Please follow us on: 

Website: https://www.patternetwork.com/ 

Facebook: PATTERNAus 

Twitter: PatternAUS 

If you have anything that you would like featured in an upcoming edition of the PATTERN Newsletter, 

please email the blurb and any relevant information (photos, links, dates) to a.ullman@uq.edu.au 

https://www.health.qld.gov.au/hiiro/html/rpu/proj_grants
https://www.patternetwork.com/
https://www.facebook.com/PATTERNAus
https://twitter.com/PatternAUS
https://lin.wang@griffith.edu.au/

